In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Be Alert! Keep Your Property Safe.
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Application Procedures for 2013-14
- · November & December One Card Reconciliations
- AU One Card System Upgrade
- · January 2013 Master Card Mandatory Training
- · Please Contact Summer Programs Office if Planning a Summer Event

General Announcements

- · IART Student Exhibition
- · Presentation by Eddie Bernard, Founder of Wet Dog Glass
- · Student Senate Meeting Agenda 12/5/2012
- Fill the Van! Extension to 12/7
- · CYLI Volunteer Opportunity-Angry Birds IRL Dec. 6
- · What's New with ITS?
- · Campus Survey for Students
- · Judon Leadership Center Closed on 12/10
- Campus Survey for Faculty/Staff
- · Students in Distress Who to Contact
- · Job Posting -Technician/Machinist
- · Be an Overnight Host!
- · Flu Shots Available Without a Rx at Alfred Pharmacy
- · Online Web Request Form
- · Faculty/Staff Appreciation Sale and Invitation!
- · Union University Church Bazaar/Lunch Dec. 7
- · Film Matinee: 'True Grit' (2010) PG-13
- · Greetings from the Hinkle Memorial Library!
- · History of the Alfred Sun Newspaper

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	FRIDAY
4:30 IART Student Exhibition 5:00 Yoga	12:10 Bergren Forum - Philosophy of Frugality	3:30 Rochester First Friday Art Walk
6:00 Presentation by Eddie Bernard, Founder of Wet Dog	4:30 Lend a Hand & Pet a Paw IART Student Exhibition · 12/6 INDOOR TRACK at RIT	 4:30 IART Student Exhibition 6:00 12/7 Women's Basketball @ Albany - 6pm 8:00 Symphonic Band in concert

Film: 'The Bourne Legacy'

9:00 Contra Dance

11:00 Film: 'The Bourne

Legacy'

Be Alert! Keep Your Property Safe.

Traditionally, there has been an increase in thefts the week before Winter Break on the Alfred University campus. Below you will find some tips to help you keep your property safe.

When you are in the library, residence halls, academic buildings, dining halls, or simply parking your car, keep your wallet, cell phone, and laptop with you. This is the prime time for this type of property to be stolen.

- * Buy a laptop security cable and use it.
- * Always close and lock your residence door even if you leave for just a minute. Insist your roommate(s) do the same.
- * Establish rules with your roommate(s) regarding visitors (above and beyond Alfred University guest policies).
- * Make sure your car is locked when unattended.

If you witness any suspicious activity, report it to the Office of Public Safety immediately by calling 607-871-2108 or 911.

John M. Dougherty Office of Public Safety at Alfred University One Saxon Drive Alfred, New York 14802 607-871-2108 dougherty@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Application Procedures for 2013-14

The AU Financial Aid Application and filing instructions for the 2013-14 academic year have been placed in your Powell Campus mailbox. Please be sure to stop by your mailbox to pick up these documents before you leave campus.

Please share this information with your parents as they will not receive a copy directly.

If you had an expected graduation date for December 2012 or May 2013, a financial aid application was not placed in your mailbox.

If you plan to return to AU for the 2013-14 academic year and did not receive an application packet, please pick one up at the Financial Aid Office. The Financial Aid Office is open 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

November & December One Card Reconciliations

In order to facilitate the preparation of mid-year financial statements and budget reports, all cardholders must have the transactions coded correctly in paymentnet and the original receipts for NOVEMBER One Card charges to your card manager by Friday, Dec. 7, 2012. The Card Managers must have all transactions approved and the paperwork to Sue Peck by Friday, Dec. 14, 2012.

Additionally, cardholders must have all transactions coded correctly in paymentnet and the original receipts for DECEMBER One Card charges to your card manager by Friday, Jan. 4, 2013. The Card Managers must have all transactions approved and the paperwork to Sue Peck by Friday, Jan. 11, 2013.

Submitted by: Susan Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU One Card System Upgrade

JPMorgan Chase is eliminating support for the Visa PaymentNet system and is assisting us with our migration to their Commercial Card Classic Master Card program. This program has enhanced capabilities that will improve our One Card program.

A pilot department has been established to begin using the new Master Card. More information will be forthcoming and training will begin in December, with a roll out of the program in January 2013.

Submitted by: Susan Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

January 2013 Master Card Mandatory Training

The training schedule has been set for the new Master Card Program. The mandatory training will be for cardholders as well as card reviewers (anyone that logs into the paymentnet website).

Attendance to the training is required before a credit card will be given and for access to the new MasterCard website.

Cardholders are required to turn in their current Visa cards at the training session they attend.

The trainings will take place in the Olin Building, room 214.

The dates are: Jan. 14 - 18, 10 a.m.-noon AND 1 - 3 p.m. each day.

Please email **pecksm@alfred.edu** with the date that you will be attending the MasterCard training session.

Submitted by: Susan Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

Please Contact Summer Programs Office if Planning a Summer Event

Summertime here on campus has become a very busy season filled with many different programs including summer school classes, high school institutes, sports camps, day camps, conferences, retreats, reunions, wedding receptions, and other special meetings and events. In fact, the schedule for next summer is already filling up.

If you are planning to hold a program, event or activity on campus next summer and have not already notified the Office of Summer Programs, please do so as soon as possible by sending a message to **mclaym@alfred.edu**. It is important that you contact us to check on space availability prior to confirming any events that will take place from May 20-Aug. 9, 2013. We maintain a master summer calendar and will work with everyone involved to avoid scheduling conflicts.

Thank you. Your understanding and cooperation are much appreciated!

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

IART Student Exhibition

Come see artworks by students in IART 101 & 103!

Opening reception at 4:30-6 p.m., Wednesday, Dec. 5. Gallery hours continue Thursday-Friday, 11 a.m.-5 p.m..

VIDEO! PERFORMANCE! DRAWING & PAINTING! PLUS: COOKIES!

Submitted by: Dale Inglett

back to top Send Email Reminder

Presentation by Eddie Bernard, Founder of Wet Dog Glass

Date: Wednesday, Dec. 5

Time: 6 P.M.

Location: Room C, Binns Merrill Hall

Cost to Attend: Free

Sponsored By: Sculpture and Dimensional Studies

From an early age Eddie Bernard enjoyed working with his hands and figuring out how things are put together. In 1988, at the age of 15, Eddie began working for Craig McCullen making stained glass panels. At 17 years old, he began apprenticing Paulo Dufour in the stained glass trade, and it was Paulo who introduced Eddie to hot glass.

This early interest in glass lead him to School of American Crafts at Rochester Institute of Technology to study glass blowing. While there he had the opportunity to build his first furnace, and a love affair with building equipment was born. After graduating with a BFA in glass in the spring of 1996, Eddie went to the Corning Museum to help install The Studio of the Corning Museum of Glass. He was offered the job as the first Corning Glass studio technician and also took on the role of stained glass program founder and instructor.

Eddie moved back to Louisiana later that same year and founded Wet Dog Glass, LLC, now the preeminent glass blowing equipment manufacturer in the United States.

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Agenda 12/5/2012

Student Senate meeting agenda attached

Attachment: Student Senate Agenda

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fill the Van! - Extension to 12/7

If you would like to participate in AUGSS Fill the Van campaign, please bring any donations to the Olin lobby for collection.

Donation item include:

School supplies such as pens, pencils, crayons, paper, tape, staples etc.

Winter items such as hats, gloves, scarves

Submitted by: Victoria Blair

back to top Send Email Reminder

CYLI Volunteer Opportunity-Angry Birds IRL Dec. 6

Do you have any extra free time during your evenings and would like to participate in a rewarding volunteer experience? Do you want to make a difference in a child's life? Come volunteer for the CYLI, Children's Youth Learning Initiative right on campus! CYLI hosts local students on campus for fun programs during the semester and need your help! (Includes free dinner)

The programs begin at 3:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m. If you have any questions, would like more information, or are interested in volunteering, email **CYLI@alfred.edu**.

Dec. 6 event: Angry Birds IRL! Teams of students will explore the physics of Ballistics and fortification with some Angry Birds, a slingshot and some Gnarly little Piggies.

Submitted by: Catherine Mensler

back to top Send Email Reminder

What's New with ITS?

Gary Roberts, Director of ITS, will talk about all that is new and coming with ITS here at AU in Nevins from 12-1 P.M. on Tuesday, Dec. 11. Sponsored by the Support Staff and Administrative Technical Specialist Councils.

Attend the presentation and you will receive a coupon for 1/2 off a deli sandwich including chips and pickle at Cyberfresh. Orders need to be made through the Kiosk. Coupons will be handed out prior to the presentation starting at 11:30 A.M. so you can order before or after the presentation. Come join us and bring any questions you may have.

Submitted by: Jodi Bailey

back to top Send Email Reminder

Campus Survey for Students

We need your feedback! Have you completed the campus survey? Your participation is vital to our study for self-improvement to maintain our University accreditation.

You can find the survey in your email (from the AU Self-Study Committee) or click on the link below. Please complete the survey by Monday, Dec. 17.

We know your time is precious, but your willingness to help the University conduct this self-study is essential and very much appreciated.

Link: Campus Survey

Submitted by: Barbara Timbrook

back to top Send Email Reminder

Judon Leadership Center Closed on 12/10

The Judson Leadership Center will be closed on Monday, Dec. 10 and will resume normal business hours on Tuesday, Dec. 11.

Submitted by: Heather Folts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Campus Survey for Faculty/Staff

We need your feedback! Have you completed the campus survey? Your participation is vital to our study for self-improvement to maintain our University accreditation. You can find the survey in your email (from the AU Self-Study Committee). Please complete the survey by Monday, Dec. 17.

We know your time is precious, but your willingness to help the University conduct this self-study is essential and very much appreciated.

Submitted by: Barbara Timbrook

back to top Send Email Reminder

Students in Distress - Who to Contact

Dear faculty and staff,

This is the time of year when stress and emotions run high among our students, and our mental health emergency response calls really start to pick up.

If you are concerned for the safety of a student, your 24/7 phone number is 607.871.2108. When Public Safety is not on duty, the call will go to 911. Those dispatchers have phone numbers for our RD on call, our Student Affairs incident coordinator, the counselor on call, the Dean of Students, etc., so please work with 911 just as you would our Public Safety staff.

The Wellness Center/Counseling Service reserves time at the end of the school year for crisis and walk-in needs. Please call 2300 during business hours to consult or refer a student. Counseling Service after-hours message has a recording on how to contact the Counselor on Call.

For non-life threatening concerns please remember to utilize our Care Network at https://alfred-advocate.s...?

Thank you.

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job Posting -Technician/Machinist

Employment Opportunity: PT Technician/Machinist

Link: Technician/Machinist Posting

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Be an Overnight Host!

The Admissions Office is looking for reliable freshmen and sophomore students that are willing to host accepted students through our Overnight Program during the 2013 spring semester. Overnight hosts are encouraged to share their experiences with prospective students, involve them with campus activities, and show them why you love Alfred!

You do not need extensive experience with Admissions, just a welcoming attitude and a sincere desire to represent Alfred University.

Overnights are offered Sunday-Thursday beginning Feb. 3 and will conclude on April 4. We are willing to work with your schedule and you will be rewarded at the end of the program for hosting!

If you are interested, please fill out the Overnight Host application and send it to Anne at **Campbell@alfred.edu** or send it intracampus mail to Alumni Hall- ATTN: Anne Campbell.

Candidates will be required to interview.

Attachment: Overnight_Host_Application_2013.doc

Submitted by: Anne Campbell

back to top Send Email Reminder

Flu Shots Available Without a Rx at Alfred Pharmacy

Tony Graziano, R.Ph. of Alfred Pharmacy is pleased to announce that his pharmacy gives walk-in flu shots on Tuesday and/or Thursdays from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

He will also arrange to come to any AU office or building on a pre-arranged basis (minimum 10 vaccinations) if you have a group that would like to have him come to you.

There is no cost to AU employees covered by the BCBSWNY non-statutory plan or other participating plan. Be sure to take your insurance card with you when you go.

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Online Web Request Form

In order to insure that requests for new web pages or changes to existing pages are directed to the appropriate individuals and handled in a timely manner, please use our online request form.

This is the only request format that will be accepted. If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact Webmaster, Judy Linza, at x2727 or e-mail **webmaster@alfred.edu**.

Link: Online Web Request Form

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

Faculty/Staff Appreciation Sale and Invitation!

Look for your homemade invitation to the AU Bookstore Faculty/Staff Appreciation Sale that was dropped off to each department. The sale is Friday, Dec. 7 from 10:30 A.M. - 3:30 P.M. Don't miss the homemade sweets and treats!

Attachment: DOC120312.pdf

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Union University Church Bazaar/Lunch Dec. 7

UUC Bazaar and Luncheon is Friday, Dec. 7th

The Union University Church of Alfred will host its annual Holiday Bazaar on Friday, Dec. 7 from 11 a.m.-1:30 p.m.at the Church Center, comer of Main and Church streets, Alfred.

The luncheon will feature homemade soups, chili, sandwiches and pies; the Bazaar will tempt with Bakeshop, Giftique, and Fair Trade items, too!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Film Matinee: 'True Grit' (2010) PG-13

Thursday, Dec. 6 at 1:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

Western Marshall and young girl hunt the killer of the girl's father. This excellent remake of the 1969

film classic has its own life. Actors include Jeff Bridges, Matt Damon, Josh Brolin, and Hailee Steinfeld.

This library-sponsored movie is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Greetings from the Hinkle Memorial Library!

An Exhibit of White House Christmas Cards and subsequent work will be on view at the Hinkle Memorial Library, Alfred State College, Monday, Dec. 10 through Sunday, Dec. 16.

Please stop by and take part in this rare and exciting opportunity!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

History of the Alfred Sun Newspaper

Join the Baker's Bridge Historical Society of Alfred Station on Monday, Dec. 10 for a dish-to-pass dinner and historical program on the history of the Alfred Sun newspaper!

David Snyder, owner and editor of the newspaper, will give an overview of the history of the Alfred Sun from its first issue on Dec. 6, 1883 to the present.

The dinner and program will be held at the Alfred Station Seventh Day Baptist Church. The dinner will begin at 6:30 p.m., and the program will start about 7:30 p.m.

No charge; open to the public. Come for a relaxing evening!

Link: Baker's Bridge Historical Association Webpage

Submitted by: Laurie McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews